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I never get tired of watching Phil Lapp turn wood.  
His technical skill, his imagination, and his insight 
into material and technique are always instructive.  
LΩǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ŘŜƳπ
onstrations.  Phil will be back this spring to demon-
strate the new Trent Bosch hollowing system.  We 
can all look forward to that demo. 

Since there's no meeting in December, I can take 
the space to bring up a few things that we need to settle as a club.  The long 
and the short of it is that we need more member involvement.  I have the 
easiest job in the room and I'll be happy to do that job for the foreseeable 
future.  However, I know that I will miss at least three, probably four of the 
meetings in 2016.  Not that things will crumble without me, but I need to 
make sure someone will take over my job and see that the club is served.  
There are people without whom the meetings might not go on as they 
should.  Without Roger, the club store doesn't get opened and demos don't 
get projected.  Without Jim the newsletter doesn't get done and the chal-
lenge and show and tell pictures don't get taken.  We need people ready to 
fill in for them when they can't be here.  Lynne Hemmert stepped up and vol-
unteered to be our librarian.  Denvy can take a well-earned break from that 
responsibility, but will be there if Lynne can't get to a meeting to take care of 
the library.  We need that sort of backup for other positions of responsibility 
within the club. 

In January, we need to identify those members willing to take on more re-
sponsibility for the good of the organization.  We need someone to back up 
Roger with the club store.  We need someone to help Jim with photography 
or serve as photographer in his absence.  We need someone to be responsi-
ble for the club's equipment ς the lathes, the grinder and the other common 
items we have.  The problem with shared equipment is that shared responsi-
bility becomes no one's responsibility. 

 As good as Tom Willing is at hustling the raffle tickets, we need someone to 
ōŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ǎǘŜǇ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ Ǌǳƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŀŦŦƭŜǎ ǿƘŜƴ ¢ƻƳ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΦ  hƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǳōπ
ject of the raffle, we need to recognize the consistent supply of donation of 
wood and other items.  Month after month, Tim Small is always there bring-
ing material from his apparently endless supply of wood.  His and all the 
other donated pieces are greatly appreciated. (continued on next page) 

http://www.northwestwoodturners.com
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I haven't mentioned filling the menu of officers.  Bill Giffin has persevered under difficult circumstances to 
fill our demonstration schedule.  We managed to arrange classes, under equally difficult circumstances.  
With luck, we will not only have a consistent location for demonstrations but a better classroom to conduct 
classes for the club.  Bill is pushing to finish up scheduling a demonstration he has been working on for 
quite some time.  I think we need someone to formally take over the vice president's job and move our 
scheduling ahead for 2016 and 2017. 

Jerry Harris and Russ Coker continue to renovate Cottage five at the MAC.  I have volunteered my personal 
assistance for the project, but I think we need to discuss participation by the club in helping get that wood-
shop to completion.  I will try to learn more about this project before the January meeting. 

Enjoy the holiday season, make some chips if you can and I will see all of you in January. 

 τ Mike  

NOTICE τ ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 

Election of club Officers and Directors for 2016 was postponed at the December meeting and will take 
place at the January 2016 meeting.  Please plan to attend this important meeting.  In addition to electing 
officers and directors, as Mike said, we need more club members to step up and take responsibility for the 
many things that need to be done for our club to operate and grow.  Think about where you might be able 
to contribute and then make that commitment at the January meeting.  

JANUARY PROGRAM τ TOOL SWAP MEET 
For our January program, we have decided to revive our annual member tool swap meet.  This is a great 
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ άŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜƭȅ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅέ ǘƻƻƭǎΦ  !ƭǎƻΣ ǘƛƳƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǊƻƻƳ 
in your shop for those new Holiday gifts you received (or bought for yourself).  Note, all sales are directly 
between individuals; NWWT only provides the facility.  

NOTICE τ NO MEETING IN DECEMBER 

To You and YoursTo You and Yours  
Happy Holidays & Best WishesHappy Holidays & Best Wishes  

for afor a  
Healthy, Happy, and Prosperous 2016!Healthy, Happy, and Prosperous 2016! 
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NWWT MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

Our new website is specifically designed for clubs like ours.  One big advantage is that it lets us offer our 
members an anniversary renewal date vs. an annual renewal date that we have now.  Anniversary means 
that your membership is good for 12 months from the time you pay your dues. 

You can check your renewal date by logging in to the NWWT website and checking your profile.  The web-
site will automatically send you an e-mail 30 days before your membership expires advising you to renew 
your membership. 

How to Pay 

мΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŜŀǎƛŜǎǘ ŦƻǊ ƳŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ Ǉŀȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ tŀȅtŀƭ όȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ tŀȅtŀƭ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎύΦ  
This way everything is automatic and all I need to do is make your card. 

2.  Pay by check, credit card or cash at the meeting, or mail a check to NWWT.  This year,  I will ask you to 
verify your information by filling out a short form.  This makes it a more manual process for me but OK. 

One possible issue with this change is that your current membership card expires Dec 31, 2015.  The new 
membership cards will now have your anniversary date.  For those with a renewal date throughout the 
year, your current membership card will not be usable for discounts at your favorite woodworking store.  If 
this is an issue for you, you have two options: 

1.  Renew in January. 

2.  Send me an e-mail with your address and renewal date and I will send you a new card for the remainder 
of your current membership. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me.   τ Roger Crooks 

MONTHLY WOOD RAFFLE 

Another great collection of wood for the wood raffle was 
available at the November meeting.  

THANK OUR BUSINESS PARTNERS 

IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘƛƻƴΥ  ²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƎŜǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎƛƴƎ ŀ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜŘ ƛǘŜƳ ŦǊƻƳ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ǇŀǊǘπ
ners who gave you a discount because you are a member of NWWT, take a moment and contact them via 
their web site or an e-mail and thank them for supporting NWWT. 
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NOVEMBER DEMO BY PHIL LAPP 

Phil Lapp treated us to another great demo, showing his techniques and 
sharing his tips learned over the many years he has been turning plain 
(sometimes ugly) chunks of wood into beautiful pieces.  This time he demon-
strated how he turns a piece of crotch wood into a winged bowl with the 
bowl suspended by the tips of the wings.  The first challenge is to select an 
appropriate piece of wood.  Not only must it have three branches, but they 
must all be curved enough so the bottom of the bowl will not touch the sur-
face of the table the piece is set on.  If there is 
not enough curvature, the bowl will teeter on 
its bottom (as shown in photo at right).  

Mounting the crotch on the lathe between centers requires some careful 
positioning, too, so the plane formed by the tips of the branches is perpen-
dicular to the lathe axis.  Phil mounts the crotch on the lathe with what will 
become the bottom of the bowl toward the tailstock, begins shaping the 
bottoms of the branches and the bottom of the bowl, but leaves a tenon on 
it for a chuck.  Next, the piece is removed from between centers, a chuck 
installed on the lathe, and the piece mounted in the chuck.  The tops of the 
branches and the bowl are then shaped and the bowl hollowed out.  The 
piece is removed from the chuck and turned around so the bottom of the 

bowl can be completed.  To hold the piece, a 
short dowel, sized to fit the opening in the 
bowl and long enough to reach the bottom, is clamped in the chuck and the 
bowl is placed over it.  Then the tailstock is brought up to center the piece 
and press it against the dowel.  The tenon on the bottom of the bowl is re-
moved and the final shaping of the bowl bottom completed.  As when turn-
ing any winged pieces, you are turning a lot of air, so light cuts and great care 
are mandatory.  A video of this demo is available for purchase from the 
NWWT Company Store.  

Phil Lapp 

Crotch Bowl 
Madrone 
 3æ dia. x 1-1/2æ high 
 Wings 5-1/2æ x 12æ 
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NOVEMBER CHALLENGE τ HOLIDAY PIECES 

 9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜΥ  ¢ƘŜ IŀǇǇȅ DƴƻƳŜ όŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ .ǊǳŎŜ WŀŎƪǎƻƴύ ƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ǎŜƴǎŜ 
ƻŦ ǎƛȊŜΦ  Iƛǎ ƘŜŀŘ όŀ ƎƻƭŦ ōŀƭƭύ ƛǎ ŀōƻǳǘ мΦтέ όпо ƳƳύ ƛƴ ŘƛŀƳŜǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ƛǎ ŀōƻǳǘ оΦнέ όум ƳƳύ ǘŀƭƭΦ 

Birdhouse Ornaments 
Maple & Walnut 
 4-1/4æ dia. x 9-3/4æ tall (left) 
 3-1/4æ dia. x 6-1/2æ tall (right) 

Bill Giffin 

Jim Moore 
Bottle Stoppers (from left) 
 1-3/4æ dia. x 3æ tall plus cork 
 1-3/4æ dia. x 3æ tall plus cork 
 1-1/4æ dia. x 2-1/2æ tall plus cork 
 1-1/2æ dia. x 1-1/2æ tall plus cork 

Roger Crooks 

Molly Winton-inspired Hollow Forms 
 1-1/2æ dia. x 4-3/4æ high (from left) 
 1-3/4æ dia. x 3-3/4æ high 
 2æ dia. x 3æ high 
 1-3/4æ dia. x 3-3/4æ high 
 1-3/4æ dia. x 3-3/4æ high 
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NOVEMBER SHOW-n-TELL 

9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜΥ  ¢ƘŜ IŀǇǇȅ DƴƻƳŜ όŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ .ǊǳŎŜ WŀŎƪǎƻƴύ ƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ǎŜƴǎŜ 
ƻŦ ǎƛȊŜΦ  Iƛǎ ƘŜŀŘ όŀ ƎƻƭŦ ōŀƭƭύ ƛǎ ŀōƻǳǘ мΦтέ όпо ƳƳύ ƛƴ ŘƛŀƳŜǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ƛǎ ŀōƻǳǘ оΦнέ όум ƳƳύ ǘŀƭƭΦ 

åUrchinæ Hollow Form 
Inspired by Graham Priddle 
 6æ dia. x 3-1/2æ high 

Hamilton Byerly 

Horse Chestnut Bowl 
 8-1/4æ dia x 5-3/4æ high 

Jim Diamond 

Roy Ackley 

Vase 
 4æ dia. x 12-3/4æ tall 


